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Shaw

Shaw's proposal is thic only ong that presciits a phased approach to the
investigation. We do not believe that the first phase, which consists of four soil
borings and temporary wells, would yield enough information to satisfy the
requirements of a DERP Site Investigation. We believe that the second phase of the
work plan will be necessary (adding three monitoring wells and one piezometer). The
cost estimate for both phases is $22,764 but it does not address any waste disposal,
investigation of neighboring properties, nor potential vapor issues in the building. We
believe that WDNR considers these to be critical components that should be included.
Therefore, we are not considering Shaw's proposal as a candidate.

ATS

The ATS report proposes five monitoring wells and one piezometer. They
address off-site investigation with the installation of one monitoring well but they do
not address potential vapor issues, migration pathways or potential receptors. We
believe that WDNR considers these to be critical components of a DERP Site
Investigation. Therefore, we are not recommending ATS as a candidate.

ARCADIS, KPRG, and Sigma all have a comprehensive Scope of Work that
include off-site investigation, evaluation of subslab and off-site vapor potential,
monitored natural attenuation parameters, hydraulic conductivity measurements,
migration pathway and potential receptor identification, and an adequate monitoring
well network. ARCADIS and KPRG have virtually identical cost estimates for their
proposals but ARCADIS proposes three rounds of groundwater monitoring as opposed
to the customary four rounds that KPRG includes (as required by NR169). ARCADIS
proposes four new monitoring wells and one piezometer; KPRG proposes three new
monitoring wells, one piezometer and two temporary wells. ARCADIS only proposes






